
 

 

November 24, 2020 

 

 

To all Local Spiritual Assemblies  

   in the Northeastern region 

 

Dear Bahá’í Friends,  

 

With hearts filled with joy and deep gratitude, we announce the newly seated members of 

the Regional Bahá’í Council of the Northeastern States, listed below in order of the 

number of votes received: 

 

Marie McNair 

Vickie Nizin  

Joel Nizin 

Tabassom Anvari  

Michael Penn 

Nina Dini 

Nader Anvari 

Carey Corea 

Frank Robinson Jr. 

 

Of the 686 eligible voters in the Northeastern region, 376 cast a ballot (55%). Out of the 376 

ballots cast, 371 were valid; out of 3,339 votes cast, 3,323 were valid. The National 

Spiritual Assembly was immensely pleased that—despite the formidable challenges 

presented by the pandemic—over half of the eligible voters in most regions were able to 

cast a ballot. Given that election meetings could not be held, the National Assembly is not 

reporting Local Spiritual Assembly participation for 2020. 
 

Please remember these friends in your prayers as they carry out their sacred duties to 

advance the unfoldment of the Plan in your region. 

 

 With loving Bahá’í greetings, 

         
 Kenneth E. Bowers 

 Secretary 

 


